## ALLLIED DRIVE TASK FORCE UPDATE FOR THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISISON September 9, 2009

- 1. The majority of the July ATF meeting was devoted to updates and issues with the Phase I redevelopment project. The group discussed issues and problems to be resolved with Revival Ridge with Mark Olinger and Stuart Levitan.
- 2. At the August meeting of the ATF, they got an update on Revival Ridge from Mark Olinger. Kasie Setterlund from Stone House Development provided statistics on the leasing of the property. Mark Olinger also touched on upcoming conversations regarding Phase I of the Allied Drive Revitalization work.

The group reviewed the history and current status of the Safety & Security Subcommittee report. They will discuss and improve the report at their September meeting along with developing an outreach plan to get resident feedback on the report.

The ATF also had an update and conversation about issues in the Southwest area and a meeting recently held by the "SWANS" group. The committee discussed inviting the SWANS group to the ATF meeting. At this point, they are not ready to make the invitation but will continue to monitor and get updates on what is happening in the Southwest neighborhoods.

The ATF members were provided a tour of Revival Ridge following their meeting. Everyone was pleased and impressed with the quality of the units.